

DEVAL L. PATRICK GOVERNOR

TIMOTHY P. MURRAY LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR

JUDYANN BIGBY, MD SECRETARY

JOHN AUERBACH COMMISSIONER

March 15, 2010

Ashley B. Lajoie [redacted]

The Commonwealth of Massachusetts

Executive Office of Health and Human Services
Department of Public Health
Division of Health Professions Licensure

Board of Registration in Pharmacy 239 Causeway Street, Suite 200, 2nd Floor Boston, MA 02114 (800) 414-0168 http://www.mass.gov/reg/boards/ph

FILE COPY

Re: Surrender of Pharmacy Technician Registration - Complaint No. PHA-2010-0083

Dear Ms. Lajoie:

The Board of Registration in Pharmacy (Board) is in receipt of your Massachusetts Pharmacy Technician Registration No. PT8357 (exp. 01/10/2011) which you have surrendered to the Board in resolution of above-referenced Complaint Docket No. PHA-2010-0083 (Complaint) in accordance with the terms of the *Voluntary Surrender Statement* you executed dated March 11, 2010.

Please be advised that the Board has accepted the surrender of your pharmacy technician registration in resolution of the Complaint on the terms and conditions set forth in the *Voluntary Surrender Statement* and in accordance with Board regulation 247 CMR 10.06(6). As of the date of this letter, you are prohibited from providing services paid or unpaid in any pharmacy setting.

According to the terms of the *Voluntary Surrender Statement*, the Board will not review an application for registration as a pharmacy technician in the future. Additionally, you are required to immediately surrender any other pharmacy technician registration you may have been issued by any other jurisdiction.

Very truly yours,

Joanne M. Trifone, R.Ph.

President

Dec. No. 2295